
	
	
	

“Great Teaching.  Great Learning.  Every Student.  Every Day.” 

Members of the Board of Education 
Crystal M. Bender, President 

Robert S. Farrell, Vice President 
Debra L. Frank 

Tammy M. Fraley 
David A. Bohn, DC 

 
Interim Superintendent of Schools 

Jeffrey S. Blank 108 Washington Street • P.O. Box 1724 • Cumberland, MD  21501-1724 
Telephone (301) 759-2000 • www.acpsmd.org 

	

	

MSDE/MDH	Guidelines	for	Face	Coverings	in	School	
	

Cloth	face	coverings	are	non-medical	coverings	that	protect	others	if	the	wearer	has	COVID-19	and	may	
be	asymptomatic.	There	are	many	 types	of	 cloth	 face	coverings.	For	 school	use	 there	 is	not	a	 specific	
type	 of	 cloth	 face	 covering	 that	 is	 recommended.	 However,	 face	 coverings	 should	 be	 worn	 as	
recommended	by	the	CDC.	Cloth	face	coverings	must	be	worn	in	schools	according	to	the	MDH/MSDE	
guidance.		
	
The	specific	requirements	are	below:	

• All	 students	age	5	years	and	above,	 school	 staff	or	other	adults,	 and	bus	drivers	must	wear	a	
cloth	 face	 covering	 while	 on	 a	 school	 bus	 or	 school-provided	 transport,	 while	 in	 the	 school	
building,	 and	 on	 school	 grounds	 when	 not	 contraindicated	 due	 to	 a	 medical	 condition,	
developmental	 immaturity,	 disability,	 or	 other	 health	 or	 safety	 concerns	 as	 indicated	 by	 the	
CDC.		ACPS	will	also	permit	surgical	masks	in	place	of	cloth	masks;	
	

• Other	adults	must	wear	cloth	face	coverings	when	they	must	enter	the	school	building	or	school	
grounds	 when	 not	 contraindicated	 due	 to	 a	 medical	 condition,	 disability,	 or	 other	 health	 or	
safety	concerns	as	indicated	by	the	CDC;		
	

• The	use	of	cloth	 face	coverings	 is	most	 important	at	 times	when	physical	distancing	measures	
cannot	be	effectively	implemented,	especially	when	indoors;	and	
	

• The	CDC	does	not	recommend	the	use	of	gaiters	or	face	shields	as	a	substitute	for	a	cloth	face	
mask.	 	 Evaluations	 of	 these	 face	 coverings	 are	 on-going,	 but	 effectiveness	 is	 unknown	 at	 this	
time.	ACPS	does	not	permit	these	as	a	substitute	for	a	cloth	face	mask.	

	
NOTE:	Cloth	face	coverings	should	not	be	worn	by	children	under	the	age	of	2	years	and	anyone	who	
has	trouble	breathing	or	 is	unconscious,	 incapacitated,	or	otherwise	unable	to	remove	a	face	covering	
without	assistance.	
	
The	use	of	cloth	face	coverings	is	recommended	for	pre-kindergarten	students	below	age	5	years	on	the	
school	bus,	 in	 the	 school	building,	and	on	 school	grounds	when	not	 contraindicated	due	 to	a	medical	
condition	or	developmental	or	safety	considerations.	
	

	


